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Dogs of Pennsylvania Pack,  
 
I submit to you the following report for the 1st quarter of calendar year 2015:  
 
• We had 32 Dogs attend the Winter Growl, representing 11 Pounds and Two Strays of Pennsylvania Pack. 
• Three Pups were added to the Pack this quarter for a total of 9 since our last Grand Growl.  
• There was 0 Dogs reinstated in this quarter, for a total of 2 since our last Grand Growl.  
• We added 0 new Life Members this quarter for a total of 3 since our last Grand Growl.  
• 3 Dogs were reported this quarter to have reported to the Supreme Commandant.  
• The Pack membership stands at 437 with 59 unpaid Dogs (13.5%) with 159 life members.  
• 3 of 16 Pounds have 100% paid up membership for 2015. 
 
Respectfully Submitted,  
 

 
 
PDD Eugene C. Irvin Jr 
Pack Dog Robber 
PA Pack 
MODD 


